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AS the Prime Minister negotiates the time table and agenda for his pilgri
mages, first to Tashkent and then Washington or in the reverse order, 

President Johnson's talking points with Ayub and Shastri have been aired 
with Texan bluntness. There must be lasting peace in the sub-continent 
and effective common awareness of the danger to South Asia from ''Chinese 
expansionism". If these are not forthcoming, there wil l be no economic aid 
from US nor, for that matter, from any member of the aid consortia for 
India and Pakistan. And military aid would be ruled out, of course. USSR 
shares the objective of peace on the sub-continent openly and perhaps the 
other one furtively but considers it politic to use aid as a carrot only. 

' I nd i a has desired lasting peace since partition. The late Prime Minister 
made a no-war offer to Pakistan many years back; the offer stands. Nothing 
would please and help us more than a demilitarised open border like that 
between US and Canada. This requires, as has been stressed for long and as 
Shastri has emphasised again, a desire or at least an effort on Pakistan's part 
to live in amity and co-operation with a neighbour who cannot help being 
bigger and stronger. It also requires—and this we have not always discerned 
with equal understanding—a convincing effort on our part to soothe the 
prickly emotions of Pakistan on the major issues which embitter her relations 
with us. Of these, to state the obvious, Kashmir is one. The recent conflict 
has demonstrated that, in spite of its great fighting potential, Pakistan cannot 
measure up to India's strength; she has no chance of wresting Kashmir from 
India by military or diplomatic force. At the same time, it is clear that a 
settlement on Kashmir, -which is mutually acceptable to India and Pakistan, 
is one of the necessary conditions for peace and orderly development in the 
sub-continent. The vast difference between the nature and foundations of the 
two governments notwithstanding, the settlement has to be one which would 
meet the minimum demands of the majority of people in both countries. 

The acceptance of this principle by the two governments would itself 
represent considerable progress. Signs of such acceptance are not completely 
absent. Ayub has agreed to discuss Indo-Pakistan problems in the whole pers
pective in Tashkent. Various formulas have appeared in the Indian press to 
re-arrange boundaries and administrative set-ups in such a way as to recon
cile local demands and Pakistani feelings without allowing secession of fammu 
and Kashmir. Merger of Jammu in Himachal, and retention of Ladakh as a 
Union territory, and grant of special autonomy to Kashmir Valley would, it 
is true, be a reorganisation somewhat different from that carried out in the 
rest of the country. The pace is being forced by international pressures, but 
local pressures in this direction are also not to be ignored. 

In spite of her warmth for China, Pakistan, too. is aware of the limita
tions of a Rawalpindi-Peking entente and of the limited benefits it can bring 
her. Disengagement and a working peace, followed up with rapid economic 
growth, are the best guarantee which the sub-continent has against being 
dragged into the US-China-Russia power struggle. Assistance from the US 
and the Soviet Union, while necessary for growth has, therefore, its price 
which cannot be altogether escaped. President Johnson is naturally anxious 
to involve India and Pakistan in Viet Nam where, mercifully, some hopes of 
negotiations have emerged in the last few days. India is interested in the 
integrity and stability of her neighbours, but given our commitments on the 
northern borders, the Government's firm desire to maintain good relations 
with USSR and our consistent opposition to the use of troops on foreign soil, 
no active involvement can be visualised for us even by the US: Pakistan, on 
the contrary, as a founding and continuing member of SEATO, is less well 
placed to side-step US pressure. But, present economic difficulties notwith
standing, as a big power in the region and as the second largest Asian contri
butor to the Asian Development Bank, India has an important role, to be 
played firmly and independently, once a semblance of peace returns to the 
region. 


